
The contrast between BBC Scotland and
England

The BBC has a clear website presentation for BBC Scotland. It tells us about
its flagship nightly News programme, the Nine. That takes “a global view on
the news whilst maintaining a distinctive Scottish voice”. There are plenty
of advertised Scottish news specials  and supporting cultural programmes and
events. There is no such statement about an English news programme, no news
presented with “a distinctive English voice”.   English viewers and
listeners  seeking BBC England on the website are invited to share their post
code to be sent down a regional and local rabbit hole on the site, palmed off
with phoney regional loyalties to regions that do not want elected assemblies
. We have no need of  mock  declarations of loyalty and cultural harmony to
South easternness or to Rest of the south-eastness or to Thames Valleyness or
to South westernness or whatever. England gets the UK news product, complete
with  plenty of exposure to Nicola Sturgeon, a person we cannot vote for nor
remove from office.  I have never heard a satisfactory explanation from the
BBC of why they treat England so differently from Scotland, and why they
always seem to have shared the old EU wish to balkanise England into regions
which fail to resonate with voters and have no place in our  history to draw
from.

The BBC is particularly weak about following France, Germany and the EU. It
gives little airtime to considering the twists and turns of their politics.
It rarely reports the extensive legislative work of the EU Commission
government, and views all things EU through its anti Brexit prism, using pro
EU UK establishment figures to give their inaccurate minimalist and positive 
 account of EU ambitions and actions. Where  the BBC is rightly ever ready to
criticise the UK government, and has just spent four years attacking every
feature of the Trump administration the Democrats disapproved of, the BBC has
been almost completely silent when it comes to criticisms of the government
of the EU or of the leading countries on the continent that are our
immediate  neighbours. It rarely comments on the small  shares of the vote
most of the leading parties in continental democracies now command and
ignores most of the struggles to lead Germany after Mrs Merkel  or to control
the Italian government.  In the battles over the pandemic the BBC has nearly
always sided with the pro lockdown arguments, giving plenty of airtime to SNP
and Labour criticisms of the UK/England response when the Scottish and Welsh
governments took a slightly tougher approach. Understandably  it has proved
to  be a robust defender of the UK government’s vaccine strategy because it
commands cross party support. The BBC looks to some as if is helping Scottish
independence, regularly making it a topic on its broadcasts. It ranks  Nicola
Sturgeon’s news conferences alongside the Prime Ministers and airs them
regularly in England though they are nothing to do with policy in England. 
The BBC scarcely recognises England and when asked about it usually turns to
trying to break it up into artificial and unpopular  regions or explores
local government matters.
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As we enter a new phase in the arguments about the Union the BBC needs to
revisit what is fair, and see that the different ways it treats different
parts of the UK is a live part of the debate itself.

Paying for journalism

Some MPs in the UK have rushed in to side with the Australian government and
Parliament in their row with Facebook. The Australian government is proposing
a law to make platforms like Facebook pay to use extracts from newspapers and
media reports on their sites, so the journalism involved will not go
unrewarded. Facebook has countered by  saying they in effect give the papers
and media free adverts by posting some of their material with full credits. 
The journalists get access to a much bigger audience which in turn boosts
their commercial value. Facebook decided that the best way to comply with the
prospective law is to ban all journalism extracts from established media
outlets from its sites so it need not make any payments. This tiff provides a
good opportunity to review the current state of journalism and how we pay for
things here in the UK. I do  not propose to weigh into the Australian debate,
which their Parliament is best able to conduct for itself.

Let me declare my prejudices. I am a fan of good journalism. A well
researched and informative article helps my education. Lively and informed
opinion pieces contribute to the national conversation, vital in a democracy.
Well written and amusing pieces are entertaining, a welcome diversion for
time off.  Many  pay for some of this by buying  papers and electronic
subscriptions, by paying the BBC Licence fee, by their employer taking out
collective subscriptions for services needed for work, and by accepting
adverts alongside journalism to enable them to enjoy some free services. Each
of these paying  models has its advantages and disadvantages.

My concern with the current UK media relates to editorial choices and use of
journalistic talent. I am particularly critical of the BBC because I have to
pay for it whether I want to use it or not. It regularly fails to live up to
the ideals of its Charter. As one who used to listen to a lot of Radio 4 news
and watch one of the main evening tv  news programmes every night, I often
find myself turning off, faced with the same diet of highly selective topics
and systematic bias of worldview. For much of the last year the two story
lines of pandemic and global warming have dominated most news  broadcasts. It
is often not a case of “news”,  but recycling “olds”. It is often not hard
news but regurgitated opinion or forecasts, not reported events and
government statements but opinion surveys and lobby group reports inspired to
prove a viewpoint. In order to be better informed I turn direct to the
sources of the news and read the statements, draft laws, budgets and the rest
for myself, as it is a rare day that you get much factual content or informed
comment on the important decisions and events that unfold.
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Armed with the facts and statements of those making the news I often find I
am in a very different conversation from the trivia, ideological repetitions 
or exaggerations of the main broadcasts. The BBC makes use of highly selected
experts, many of whom seem to share a clear one sided political viewpoint
about the importance of powerful global government as the answer to their
view of what the problems are. Some of them do  not seem to have read the
detailed documents that underpin the issue. On economic matters I find they
usually misrepresent the position  by drawing on some highly spun
interpretations and not using the actual figures. They normally ignore
important statistical releases, as with the state debt where they do not
usually distinguish between net and gross allowing for Bank of England
ownership of debts. They rarely report cash figures for public spending and
spending increases .  They are not interested in public sector productivity
issues. They accepted the Labour “austerity” analysis of the previous decade
without revealing that over that decade there was a very large rise in tax
revenue, a rise in cash public spending  and even a very small increase in
real public spending, contrary to the generally stated cuts in spending and a
failure to increase taxes enough. They  regularly ignore the preoccupations
of voters with issues like illegal migration, politically correct language,
restrictions on freedoms , controls on our freedoms and high taxes on
enterprise.They usually dislike or ignore England.

Dealing with the EU

I am glad to see Lord Frost has been brought in to sort out the remaining
difficulties over fish, and the  trade issues between GB and Northern
Ireland. I hope he will also be a strong voice to deliver the wins from
Brexit we have often discussed on this site. Next week’s budget offers
another opportunity to lower or remove EU taxes imposed under their VAT rules
and to amend their court judgements on business taxes. There is also plenty
of leeway to use our new grant and loan regimes at the Environment and
Agriculture Department to grow more food at home and serve our local markets
better. Our renewed status as an independent coastal state should be used to
regulate our fishery properly, with protections against ultra large trawlers
and damage to marine environments by foreign vessels

Lord Frost needs to make sure the UK is full control of our own single market
so that there is free trade between GB and Northern Ireland as before, with
the agreed  protections for the EU’s single market in the case of the
minority of goods that go on from Northern Ireland to the Republic. All loads
going from GB to NI for final delivery in NI can be certified as such by
trusted traders and allowed  to pass as before.

There is plenty of opportunity to make and grow more of what we need as we
use the freedoms of Brexit. We also need a good statement next week with a
timetable to end lockdown. The way to get the deficit down is to promote
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vigorous recovery by every means at our disposal.
Lord Frost needs to show more determination to stand up for the UK and to use
our independence. Life should no longer be a series of compromises or
negotiations with the EU about how to run our own country.

A coiled spring?

The Bank of England Chief Economist has chosen a metaphor to reassure us
about the economic future. I never mind a bit of optimism but I trust it
will  not  deter policy makers from offering more assistance to the economy.
He argues that because many people who have kept their jobs and decent
earnings have been saving over the last year they will soon rush out and
spend their savings once lockdowns are eased. The economy is  a coiled
spring, about to spring into life as soon as the controls are eased. I
daresay there is some pent up demand for leisure and hospitality when the all
clear is sounded.

The figures do indeed show that overall savings are up, but that conceals big
differences in  experiences of people,  There are people like the Bank’s
senior employees on good salaries that have continued to be paid in full 
during lockdown who have  saved. They have been unable to spend money on
foreign holidays, trips to cultural and sporting events and good meals out in
restaurants in the way they used to. They have probably  allowed some cash to
build in their accounts. There are also people who have lost their job and
seen their income fall as they go onto benefit. There are people who are
furloughed or working only some of the time given the lockdown restrictions
whose income has been impaired. Many in hospitality and entertainment and
many self employed and small  businesses have suffered financially. It is
most important they are offered continuing assistance until lockdowns have
ended and they are able to earn their  full living again. Families have had
to spend more on utilities, food and other essentials at home as they and
their families work and learn at home which means many have not been able to
save.

I expect when they are able to people on decent incomes who have saved a bit
will want to book a meal out or s staycation at a hotel. They will want to
book events again as soon as that is allowed. The problem for the hospitality
and leisure industries is they will not get back the lost cash from cancelled
business over the last year. When you return to a favoured local cafe you do 
not buy two lunches for yourself, you just  buy the one now, not the one that
was cancelled  by  lockdown. If you decide this year you can celebrate your
birthday at a local restaurant, you do not pay for the celebration last year
they had to cancel. Some hotels and entertainment venues  have been holding
cash from customers who missed out on their previous bookings. They will have
to supply service with  no new cash from such customers. There could be a
bonus for the UK if overseas travel is still restricted or problematic in
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that more people may take a holiday in the UK, though there will be in all
probability be a  continuing loss of foreign visitors.

So I agree there will be a recovery, and there are opportunities out there
were resilient businesses. I think the authorities should also remember this
has been a tough time for many self employed and small business people. it
does not all snap back quickly when controls are eased. I want to see a
budget for recovery, jobs and the self employed. We need their flexibility,
and some of them have not been treated well over the lockdowns.

Power cuts and cheap energy

I am writing again to the new Secretary of State at the Business Department
about our energy situation. I am asking him to reassert the priority of
ensuring sufficient supply in the UK for our needs. We have become too
reliant on imported electricity from the continent. They are embarking on
closures of many nuclear stations and coal stations, are becoming more and
more dependent on Russian gas, and may in the future have less surplus to
send us. We can neither rely on their power being  green enough nor always
available for our needs. I also wish him to reconsider the issue of
affordability. To tackle fuel poverty cheaper power is a big help. To attract
and retain industry at home, a plentiful supply of good value electricity is
essential. The importance of reliable supplies has just been underlined by
the substantial outages in Texas at a time of very cold and snow filled
weather.

It is important not to have the wrong policy for the sake of a mistaken way
of calculating the carbon results of our actions. If we only count the carbon
dioxide emitted by industry in the UK, and not the carbon from all the
factories abroad making products to sell us, we will develop a policy which
positively encourages the deindustrialisation of the UK. Many goods made in
China are made using substantial quantities of gas and coal for direct fuel
and to generate the electrical power also needed by the factories. It is
false accounting to ignore all that but to penalise UK producers for using
fossil fuels.

The UK may well be able to generate much more power from renewables. The
government should be keen to encourage more capacity to be installed by
organising the relevant auctions and putting in place the necessary policies.
As it has big ambitions for electric cars and heating it needs to plan for a
huge expansion of generation, as well as for the replacement of the ageing
fleet of nuclear stations that are about to be retired. More biomass based on
UK wood would be an option, as it generates reliable power. More water power
from new  barrages and from tidal interventions would be predictable. With
the right auctions and rules it would be possible to strengthen our capacity
and provide some competitive pressures on prices.
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